September 24, 2024

Dear SCA Hon Secretary,

Re: Withdrawal from Nomination

Please accept this letter as formal notice of my immediate withdrawal from the nomination, pursuant to my review of the revised constitution and what has transpired since the announcement of the AGM.

Upon careful examination, I have found certain provisions in the new constitution, specifically those about Exco voting, to be irreconcilable, legally. Despite Mr. Senthil's request for clarification, you have failed to reply, (to the best of my knowledge), even though these concerns are fundamental and material to any election process.

Furthermore, I find specific clauses, such as the restriction of attendance to one authorised delegate per "Full Member", to be excessively restrictive and potentially detrimental to the legitimacy of the process of AGM.

In the light of these and other irreconcilable differences, I have decided to withdraw my nomination, as continued participation could imply tacit approval of the provisions referred to, which I deem unacceptable.

Sincerely

Dr Anton Ravindran

President, Ceylon Sports Club

Copy:

President & Exco members of SCA